


Saturday, June 3 
8:00 a.m.  +        Roger Vanderhye by The Sasala Family 
5:00 p.m.  +        Audrey Dobek-Bell by The Fabich Family 
Sunday, June 4 
7:00 a.m.   -       Living & Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph  
       Parish  
8:30 a.m  +       Rev. Michael Smith by Betty Smith 
10:00 a.m. +      Lee Ann Guttman by Laura Pfost 
11:30 a.m.  -     The Waterman Family by The Sjoberg Family 
1:00   p.m. +     Jake Bellmer by Randy & Jeanne Nappier 
3:30   p.m.  -     Spanish Mass 
5:00   p.m. +     Mark DeNigris by Laura Soranno    
Monday, June 5 
6:30 a.m.  +      Robert Bewighouse by Lorraine Hennessey 
8:00 a.m.   +      Rachel Laughrige by Sonya Laughrige 
Tuesday, June 6 
6:30 a.m.   +  Daniel Seeger by The Seeger Family 
8:00 a.m.   +       Mama Helena Szulc by Mary Diana Szulc 
Wednesday, June 7 
6:30 a.m.   +      Patricia Jones by The Wright Family 
8:00 a.m.   +      Melody Paige Klinker by The Klinker Family 
Thursday, June 8 
6:30 a.m.   + George Krauss by Fran & Russ Topping    
8:00 a.m.   +     Annette Barker by Bill & Marion Rivers 
Friday, June 9 
6:30 a.m.  +     Mort Goldman by The Geurin Family 
8:00 a.m.  +       Antonio Leitao by The Sequeira Family 
Saturday, June 10 
8:00 a.m.  -         Special Intention by Kitty DiPlacido 
5:00 p.m.  +        Roger Fabich by Kathy Norman 
Sunday, June 11 
7:00 a.m.   +    Estefana Ledesma Monsale by Hope Monsale  
     Chi & Family        
8:30 a.m  -       Living & Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph  
       Parish  
10:00 a.m. +      Larry Dombrowski by Rhoda Brierley 
11:30 a.m. +      Tom Howard by his family 
1:00   p.m. -      The Young Family by The Sjoberg Family 
3:30   p.m.  -     Spanish Mass 
5:00   p.m. +     Mary Prior by Mary & Tom Reilly    

MASS INTENTIONS FOR  THE WEEK  

ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 
HERNDON, VIRGINIA PENTECOST SUNDAY                                       June 4, 2017

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 
During the last week of June our 
parish will be hosting its 2nd an-
nual Vacation Bible School.  
 
However, we are still in need of 

one (1) more adult volunteer assistants to help with 
arts & crafts, snacks, and Bible stories.  
 
If you are interested in sharing your Catholic faith in 
a fun and creative way, please consider joining us.  
 
For more information call Mr. Reyes Ruiz at (703) 880-
4332 or email at rruiz@sjcherndon.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peace and good! As we prepare to conclude our celebration of 
the Easter Season, let us pause to reflect upon the gift of the 
Holy Spirit. In his homily for Pentecost 2016, Pope Francis 
shared the following insights regarding the role of the Holy 
Spirit: 
 

“I will not leave you orphans” (Jn 14:18). The central pur-
pose of Jesus' mission, which culminated in the gift of the 
Holy Spirit, was to renew our relationship with the Father, 
a relationship severed by sin, to take us from our state of 
being orphaned children and to restore us as his sons and 
daughters. 
 
The Spirit is given to us by the Father and leads us back 
to the Father. The entire work of salvation is one of  “re- 
generation”, in which the fatherhood of God, through 
through the gift of the Son and the Holy Spirit, frees 
us from the condition of being orphans into which we 
had fallen. In our own day also, we see various signs of 
our being orphans: in the interior loneliness which we 
feel even when we are surrounded by people, a loneli- 
ness which can become an existential sadness; in the 
attempt to be free of God, even if accompanied by a de- 
sire for his presence; in the all-too-common spiritual 
illiteracy which renders us incapable of prayer; in the 
difficulty in grasping the truth and reality of eternal  
life as that fullness of communion which begins on 
earth and reaches full flower after death; in the effort 
to see others as “brothers” and “sisters”, since we are 
children of the same Father; and other such signs. 
 
Being children of God runs contrary to all this and is 
our primordial vocation. We were made to be God’s 
children, it is in our DNA. But this filial relationship  
was ruined and required the sacrifice of God’s only- 
begotten Son in order to be restored. From the immense 
gift of love which is Jesus’ death on the cross, the Holy 
Holy Spirit has been poured out upon humanity like a 
vast torrent of grace.  
 
By means of our universal Brother – Jesus – we can 
relate to one another in a new way; no longer as or- 
phans, but rather as children of the same good and  
merciful Father. And this changes everything! We 
can see each other as brothers and sisters whose diff- 
erences can only increase our joy and wonder at shar- 
ing in this unique fatherhood and brotherhood. (2016).” 

Blessed Pentecost Sunday! 

 

 
Reference: 
Francis. (2016, May 15). Homily – Pentecost Sunday. Vatican.  
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St. Joseph Catholic Church  
Parish Advisory Council (PAC) 

Thursday May 18, 2017 7:00 p.m. 
 

In attendance: Fr . Tom, Mark Overberg (Chairperson), 
Frank Bowen (Vice Chairperson), Cindi Conroy, Jim Nash, 
Marylou Bergeron, Greg Bengzon, Tom Reilly, Cheryl Wil-
son, Terry McNulty, Tisha Hilliard (Secretary). 
 
Welcome, Opening Prayer – Fr. Tom  
 
New discussion areas  
 
Faith Development: The pastoral team is looking into new 
areas to increase parishioners' faith development, such as 
pilgrimages to Loretto.   

 
Summary of Ministry Leader Workshop: The PAC dis-
cussed input from ministry leaders at the April 22 Ministry 
Leader Workshop. The single, largest concern was about re-
cruiting new volunteers. Several ministry leaders, such as the 
Knights of Columbus and the Men's and Ladies' Societies of-
fered to help other ministries when needed, and Fr. Tom en-
couraged this. 
 
There was much discussion about creating a ministry coordi-
nator or a volunteer coordinator for the parish. In the end, to 
assist the ministries with recruiting, the PAC recommended 
sustaining the periodic parish ministry fairs and appealing to 
all new parishioners.  Currently, parish staff receives new pa-
rishioner registrations and Father Tom sends each a personal 
note welcoming them to St. Joseph. To expand volunteer re-
cruitment and the welcome new parishioners receive, the regis-
tration form will be modified to include volunteer opportuni-
ties and request the new member's previous volunteer experi-
ence. This information will be passed to the respective minis-
try leaders. PAC members will then call new parishioners 
about a month after Father Tom's note to welcome them and 
discuss volunteer opportunities.  
 
The PAC will develop a short, prioritized list of ideas from the 
Ministry Leader Workshop to continue to review/adopt.  
 
Updates on previous agenda items 

Communion under two species  

All Eucharistic Ministers will attend a workshop on June 6, 
including about 14 new EMs. Training will include the new 
parish EM guidelines.  This summer, the parish will test Com-
munion under both species at the Saturday 5:00 p.m. Mass, 
Weekday Masses and then the Sunday Mass at 5 p.m. will 
follow if all goes smoothly.  After a period of evaluation, and 
the recruiting of more EMs, Fr. Tom and the PAC will discuss 
adding the Sunday morning Masses. This may require chang-
ing Mass times.    
 
Fall Ministry Fair 
 
The parish ministry fair to recruit new members is scheduled 
for a weekend in September after all Masses. 

 
 

The Parish staff wishes to thank the following parish minis-
tries:  
 
We thank our parishioners for their support of the Parish Facil-
ity Fund Collection. Your  contr ibutions assist us in main-
taining and caring for our parish buildings and grounds. Know 
that we are grateful for your prayers and financial support. 
 
We thank our Kitchen/Event Manager and Facility Staff for 
their planning and preparations for all the gatherings and cele-
brations which were held in the Parish Hall this year. 
 
We thank our parishioners who participated in the Our Lady of 
Fatima Prayer Service. A special thanks to our  leaders of 
prayer and the music ministers who led us in prayer  and 
song. Our Lady of Fatima! Pray for us! 
 
We offer our congratulations and prayers to Father Alberto, 
TOR, on the occasion of his Anniversary of Pr iestly Ordi-
nation. Father Alberto was ordained on June 7, 1986. Many 
blessings Father Alberto! 
 
We thank our transitional deacons, Brother James and Brother 
Jason, for  their  pastoral ministry on the weekends. Be as-
sured of our prayers as you continue your ministry as deacons 
and prepare for ordination to the priesthood on June 10, 2017. 
Many blessings! 
 
We thank our parishioners of the Men’s Society and St. Jo-
seph School PTO who hosted the Donut Sundays through-
out the year. Thank you for hosting opportunities for us to 
gather after the early Sunday morning Masses. 

Men’s Society 
 
Contact Jack McNulty at jackmcnulty@live.com or 
703.408.3622 



We are very excited to announce that we have planned 
yet another Vacation Bible School (VBS) here at St. Jo-
seph Catholic Church! This year's theme will be "Maker 

Fun Factory: Created by God Built 
for a Purpose." It will run from 
Monday, June 26th through Friday, 
June 30th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 
noon. Last year we had over 80 
young people participate; this year 
we are aiming for 100! 
 
As of Wednesday, May 31st we have 
a total of 71 children signed up for 

our Vacation Bible School scheduled for the last week in 
June. That leaves 29 spots remaining out of a projected 
100 participants! Each of the four different age groups 
are slated to have no more than 25 children. This is so 
we can have no greater than a 1:10 child-to-leader ratio.  
All this being said here are the remaining spots available: 
 
If interested, please call Mr. Reyes Ruiz at 703-880-4332 
or email at rruiz@sjcherndon.org. 
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GROUPS SPOTS REMAINING 

Preschoolers (4 years old 
only) 

16 

Kindergarten & 1st  Grade 0 (All Full) 
2nd & 3rd Grade 4 
4th & 5th Grade 9 

TOTALS SPACES LEFT             29 

Religious Education (CCD) Class Registration 
 

The Office of Religious 
Education is now accept-
ing registrations for rising 
Preschool children 
through Adults for those 
who wish to learn (more) 
about the Catholic Faith 

as well as those who need to prepare to receive a sacrament 
(Baptism, Confirmation, and/or First Holy Communion). For 
more information call Mrs. Rosalind Murphy at (703) 880-
4305, email at 
ReligiousEd@sjcherndon.org, or click the “Faith Formation” 
tab on our parish’s website at www.sjcherndon.org. 
 
Religious Education (CCD) Registration for 2017-2018 
 
Registrations for returning and new students for next school 
year are available. Catechism classes will begin… 
 
• September 10th (Sundays 10 a.m. for Preschool & 1:30 

p.m. – 3:00 p.m. for the Spanish Program) 
                                           
• September 11th (Mondays 7:00 p.m. -8:30 p.m. for 5th - 

8th grade) 
 
• September 12th (Tuesdays 7:00 p.m. -8:30 p.m. for 5th - 

8th grade & RCIC/Special Sacraments) 
 
•   September 16th (Saturdays 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. for   
  Kindergarten – 4th grade) 
 
Catechists (teachers) and Assistant Catechists Needed  
 
St. Joseph Religious Education (CCD) is already preparing for 
the 2017-2018 school year. Textbooks and supplies will be 
ordered in anticipation for the upcoming 600 students who 
will be attending our parish’s Catechism classes.  
 
However there is just one thing still 
missing – YOU. Please consider volun-
teer teaching or assisting for Religious 
Education classes starting this Septem-
ber and ending in May of next year. For 
more information call Mr. Reyes Ruiz 
at (703) 880-4332 or email at 
rruiz@sjcherndon.org. 
 



ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH      750 Peachtree St., Herndon, VA   
HERNDON, VIRGINIA    703-880-4300  June 4, 2017 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Annual Men's Society Golf Tournament 

Friday, June 9, 2017 
Herndon Centennial Golf Course  

  
Still Time to Register!   
  
Enjoy friendly golf with your fellow parishioners. Partial 
proceeds will support the Embry Rucker Shelter and the 
Paul McGuinness memorial scholarship. Golf is open to 
all men, women and friends. Format is captain’s choice/
best ball. Prizes will be awarded for the top 3 teams as 
well as skill prizes and a chance to win a 2017 Lexus 
with a hole in one! Tons of door prizes. Registration is 
$115/ per golfer prior to May 24th and $125 after. In-
cludes: greens fee, range balls, cart, lunch, awards and 
beer. Register by calling Tom @ 703-674-9466 or email 
@ t_madden@msn.com.  

St. Joseph School has openings in grades 
K-6th  for 2017-2018 school year. Spaces fill up fast, 
so call Mrs. Mary Lewis - 703-880-4315 
mlewis@sjschoolova.org to schedule a private tour, 
and experience Catholic Education at its finest. 

 
BANNS OF MARRIAGE III 
 
Jesus Hernandez & Lilian Perez 
Johan Soltare & Rachel Rinaldi 
Maria Serrano & Oscar Lopez 
Jose Luis Escalante & Sixta Nunez Torres 
Santos Guevara & Blanca Hernandez 
 
 
 

CEREAL FOR SUMMER FOOD DRIVE 
 
The Knights of Columbus, Good Samaritan Council #6175, 
will hold its annual Cereal for Summer Food drive after all 
Masses the Weekend of June 10/11.  The drive focuses on col-
lecting cereal and similar easy to prepare foods to assist fami-
lies in need during the summer when there is not any school 
meal service. The donations will be distributed through the 
Catholic Charities Food Bank in Leesburg. Cash donations will 
also be accepted and used to purchase perishables such as milk 
and juice. Please make checks out to St Joseph Church and 
note Cereal for Summer. The Knights will be aided in the col-
lection by members of the St Joseph Men’s Society. Thank you 
in advance for your support. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Why the Ostrich?  Please think about advertising in our parish 
bulletin. For ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-800-524-0263. 

THE YOUTH MINISTRY CORNER  
 

“Revolving Our Lives Around Christ” 
 

 

 
 
 
 
The St. Joseph's Work Camp team would like to thank the 
members of the parish for their enormous sense of generosity 
and charity. Thanks to your support, the Work Camp team 
has raised over $8,000.00 to assist those within our Diocese 
that live in less fortunate housing conditions. Over 60 people 
are representing St. Joseph at the upcoming Diocesan Work 
Camp (June 24th-30th) including forty young people ages 14
-18. To find out more about Work Camp, go to 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/workcamp.     



Discover hundreds of Catholic video programs, movies, audios 
and e-books! 
 
We are excited to announce that our parish subscribed to a dy-
namic new online platform called FORMED. Every parishioner 
will have 24/7 access to the best Catholic content on any de-
vice, including your computer, smartphone and tablet with in-
ternet access.  
Here’s how easy it is to get FORMED:  
 
Go to www.FORMED.org. 
You should see the registration box for parishioners.  
Type in the parish code: VD4DT2 
Now set up a username and a password.  
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Collections:  The weekend of  June 4, 2017 
 

Offertory  :     $ 17,915 plus Faith Direct $14,759 
Second Collection:  Catholic Communication Campaign 
                         $   3,963 plus Faith Direct   $  1,936  
 
 

Thank you for your continued support and kind 
generosity.                    

THANKS TO OUR             
    SPONSOR 
 OF THE WEEK 

 

 
WANTED 

 
VENDORS 

With Neat & Unique Homemade 
Products and Gifts 

For 
Saint Joseph Craft Fair 

Hosted by the Ladies’ Society 
October 28, 2017 

Contact: stjpcraftfair@gmail.com 

 

 
Love to Sing? Be A Cantor ! 
 
Your church needs cantors for 
all mass times this summer. We 
are looking for adults ( includ-
ing college and high school stu-
dents) who want to raise their 
voice in praise.  Don’t miss this 
opportunity to stay active in 
your community as part of the 
St. Joseph Music Ministry. 
Dates and times are flexible.  
Contact:  Alice Eelman at 
Aeelman@sjcherndon.org or 
703-880-4321. 

 
Men Helping Men Enrich Their Faith  

 
St. Joseph Men’s Society 

 
 
Every Tuesday  7 AM 
All men of St. Joseph parish are welcomed to join the Men's 
prayer group that meets on Tuesday mornings at 7 am in the 
parish meeting Room 210 to review and prepare for the upcom-
ing Sunday's Gospel. 

Fortnight for Freedom Opening Mass 
 
The Diocese of Arlington will observe the Fortnight for Free-
dom from the vigil of the Memorial of Sts. John Fisher and 
Thomas More on June 21, through Independence Day on July 
4. To open the Fortnight, Bishop Michael F. Burbidge will 
celebrate a Mass at the Cathedral of St. Thomas More in Ar-
lington on Thursday, June 22 at 7 p.m. Please join Bishop Bur-
bidge and fellow Catholics from around the Diocese at this 
Mass to pray for our nation and for the protection of our reli-
gious freedom. For more information on the Fortnight for 
Freedom, including other events and resources, visit 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/fortnight. 

Run, Walk, Cheer, Donate and Pray to Support Our Seminarians 
 
There are many ways to support the future priests of our dio-
cese in the Race for Seminarians campaign. Runners and walk-
ers of all levels can get sponsored for their races; cheer squads 
can encourage them as they log the miles, donors can pledge to 
support specific runners, and prayer warriors can back up their 
efforts. Learn more at ArlingtonDiocese.org/Run.  

Arlington Theology on Tap (TOT)  
 
June 12 at O’Sullivan’s Irish Pub  
 
Join young professionals from around the Diocese for an in-
spiring talk every month at 7:30 p.m. at O’Sullivan’s Irish Pub, 
3207 Washington Blvd., Arlington. The next TOT will be held 
on Monday, June 12 and feature Thérèse Bermpohl, with her 
talk titled “How Will I Know Lord?” For more information, 
contact Brendan Gotta at (703) 841-2549 or 
yam@arlingtondiocese.org. 

AROUND THE DIOCESE 


